
STATE OF CALIFORNIA -THE RESOURCES AGENCY ARNOLD SCHWARZENEGGER, Governor 

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
1516 NINTH STREET 
SACRAMENTO, CA 958165512 

September 20, 2007 

Mr. Andy Welch, Vice President 
Competitive Power Ventures 
8403 Colesville Road, Suite 915 DATE _SEP2 0 2007 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

Dear Mr. Welch: 

GLENN-COLUSA CANAL BRIDGE REVISION DATA REQUESTS 130 THROUGH 136 
FOR THE COLUSA GENERATING STATION (06-AFC-9) 

Pursuant to Title 20, California Code of Regulations, section 171 6, the California Energy 
Commission staff is asking for the information specified in the enclosed data requests. The 
information requested is necessary to: 1) more fully understand the project, 2) assess 
whether the facility will be constructed and operated in compliance with applicable 
regulations, 3) assess whether the project will result in significant environmental impacts, 4) 
assess whether the facilities will be constructed and operated in a safe, efficient and reliable 
manner, and 5) assess potential mitigation measures. 

This fourth set of data requests (#130-136) is being made in the areas of Biological 
Resources, Cultural Resources and Soils and Water Resources. The attached data 
requests are in response to E&L Westcoast's, August 20, 2007, filing on the proposed 
changes to the Glenn-Colusa Canal Bridge relocation and redesign for the Colusa 
Generating Station Application for Certification. 

Given the above project change, the Commission staff intends to delay the publication of 
the Final Staff Assessment (FSA) as agreed to by E&L Westcoast at the Colusa PSA 
workshop. Staff anticipates supplemental information as discussed at the August 22nd 
workshop that would allow a complete review of the proposed project in the following 
technical areas: 1) Air Quality, 2) Soils and Water Resources, 3) Worker Safety and Fire 
Protection, 4) Hazardous Materials, and 5) various technical areas involved in staffs review 
of the new filing for the proposed Glenn-Colusa Canal Bridge Design. 

The above information, to include staffs review of the new bridge design and anticipated 
data responses will complete our review of the proposed project. Written responses to the 
enclosed data requests are due to the Energy Commission staff on or before October 19, 
2007, or a date that is mutually agreeable. Staff intends to publish the FSA by late October. 
However, this will depend on the completeness of the responses to our requests. 

If you are unable to provide the information requested, need additional time, or object to 
providing the requested information, you must send a written notice to both Commissioner 
John L. Geesman, Presiding Committee Member for the Colusa Generating Station project, 
and to me, within 20 days of receipt of this notice. The notification must contain the reasons 



for not providing the information, the need for additional time, and the grounds for any 
objections (see Title 20, California Code of Regulations, section 1716 (9). 

If you have any questions, please call me at (916) 653-0062, or email me at 
jcaswell@energy .state.ca. us. 

Sincerely, , 

,-/A/- / 

Enclosure 
cc: Dockets 06-AFC-9 " 

C 
Jack Caswell, Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 

http:.state.ca











